
 

Stakeholder engagement 2015 Feedback form 

Round table: STATIONS  

Theme: IF IT'S LIT UP, YOU SEE IT AND YOU FEEL CONFIDENT 

Proposal title: Yes peripherals, but safe  

Implement the mounting of lighting fixtures and video surveillance cameras in peripheral stations and 

exchange   

  

Brief contextualization   

RFI installs video surveillance equipment at stations and other sensitive assets on the basis of a specific 

risk analysis that takes into account the real problems and passenger flows. Everything that followings are 

a multiannual planning fund specifically allocated by the Ministry of the Economy and provided in the 

specific programme contracts.   

In this sense, consequently the analysis undertaken regarding the criminal offenses recorded on the 

station's security system and also based on considerations concerning customer volumes, taking into 

account the availability of funding, during 2015, 25 new video surveillance systems were installed at many 

stations, distributed among the Compartments of Naples, Pescara, Genoa, Milan, Venice and Trieste.  

These systems, often made in conjunction with the redevelopment of spaces, in addition to being an 

excellent deterrent that reduces the number of crimes at the station, also constitute a valuable tool for 

law enforcement that can accurately record the facts and identify the perpetrators.  

Closely related to this issue is the upgrading of the quality of illumination that we are pursuing with the 

massive introduction of LED lighting on the basis of a provision in the national standards and with the 

participation of renovation/upgrading of illumination systems in stations using funds from the so-called 

investment project "Accessibility" to the central reference.  

  

Response formulation: positive  

Continuing along these lines, the work of installing video surveillance systems for the safety of at least 12 

small and medium-sized stations is expected to conclude in 2016 (Fontivegge Perugia, Pescara Centrale, 

and Fabriano and Foligno for the 

Compartment of Ancona; Albanova, San Marcellino and Villa Literno for the Department of Naples; 

Cassino, Viterbo Porta Fiorentina, Pomezia, Campoleone and Roma Aurelia for the Compartment of 

Rome), as well as the start of a major contract for the construction of security systems in other stations 

(over 90) of the total amount of about €30 million, which is expected to be awarded by the third quarter 

of 2016.    



In July 2015, funding for the interventions of technological upgrading and the improvement of 

illumination systems in stations through the replacement of existing lighting with fluorescent lamps 

including new products that use LED technology which, thanks to the durability of the light fixtures have 

been authorized, permit savings from a management and maintenance point of view, as well as a 

significant economic savings in terms of reduced energy consumption due to improved luminous 

efficiency at low power consumption.  

The project initially involves the complete replacement, in over 400 stations, of all illumination systems 

(bus shelters, sidewalks, subways, light towers and offices) for a total of about 110,000 LED light fixtures.   

Negotiations are in progress and should be completed by the middle of 2016.   

  

  

  


